NORTHERN IRELAND HUMAN RIGHTS COMMISSION

The inaugural meeting of the Northern Ireland Human Rights Commission took place on 1 March 1999 at 12.00pm in Temple Court.

Present were; 



 Brice Dickson
- Chairperson



Christine Bell





Margaret-Ann Dinsmore



Tom Donnelly



Tom Hadden



Angela Hegarty



Patricia Kelly



Inez McCormack



Francis McGuiness

In attendance: Dominic McGoran (Secretary)




Denise Magill (Research Officer)

Apologies: an apology was received from Rev H Good.

Introduction:

The Chief Commissioner welcomed members and said that he considered that the Commission was the representative body promised by the Good Friday Agreement.

1 Budget:

The Chairman reported that, at one stage, it looked as if the new Commission would not secure the £750k promised. However, this had now been resolved and the commitment of £750k per year for the first three years would now be honoured. It was agreed that a request to the Secretary of State should be made for special funding for the work on a Bill of Rights. There also had to be flexibility on the budget for the costs of litigating and investigation. The extent of the demands on resources for this was an unknown quantity. It was decided that a skeletal Business Plan should be drawn up covering the budget of £750k plus the Bill of Rights project and that the Chief Commissioner should meet the Secretary of State quickly.

2 Committee Structure and Staffing:

The Chairman asked for views on the structure proposed in the paper circulated. It was agreed that each committee should have its own terms of reference set by the Commission, that other Commissioners may attend meetings and that committees would report to the Commission. Accordingly, a timetable for meetings would be circulated. The Chair pointed out that the legislation allowed the appointment of non-commissioners to Committees. This was considered a valuable way of involving the wider community. 

Discussion took place on the need for Commissioners to distinguish between speaking in a personal capacity and speaking as a member of the Commission. It was agreed that judgement was needed here, but if there was doubt, where possible, discussion should take place at a Commission meeting with the Chair. Otherwise, Commissioners should make clear the capacity in which they are speaking.

The Research Officer left the room for this discussion.

As far as staffing was concerned, the Chair indicated that the NIO had said that the Research Officer, Ms Magill, would be available on loan until her contract expired in April 2000. She would be eligible to apply for any future posts advertised in the Commission. It was agreed that the Chair should proceed with drawing up the specification for core staffing for discussion at the next meeting.

3 Standing Orders:

The Chair asked if, using the SACHR standing orders which had been circulated, there were any suggestions on the Commission’s Standing Orders. It was agreed that a new set of Standing Orders should be drawn up. The Chairman was asked to consider a majority of one as a quorum, the use of a website and possibly press releases to report on business and the placing of an emphasis on achieving a consensus. Para 16 of SACHR’s Orders should not be included and there should be less emphasis on confidentiality and more on drawing upon outside expertise. There was a consensus that there was no need to provide for voting by proxy. The Chairman would draw up a draft set of Standing Orders for consideration at the next meeting.

4. Premises:

The criteria for suitable premises were

1. City Centre - convenient for public

2. Disabled access

3. No confusion or association with previous occupiers

4. Consistency with good public sector standard. 

Commissioners discussed various properties currently on the market. Investigations would continue and the Chair would report back.

5. Meetings:

It was agreed that after the first flurry of meetings, the Commission should meet once a month on the afternoon of the second Monday. Lunch would be provided at 1.00 and the meeting would commence at 2.00pm.

Any Other Business

The Chair invited Commissioners to attend a meeting on Monday 8 March with visitors from India and on Tuesday 16 March with a group of women Lawyers from Israel. The Chair reported that he would be representing the NIHRC on the Home Office Task Force on implementing the Human Rights Act. He informed the Commission that in the Republic the Cabinet had approved the outline of the Bill establishing the Human Rights Commission. Papers on both these last matters would be copied for Commissioners.

The next meeting will be on Monday 8 March.

The meeting concluded at 1.40pm.

